
 
 

Basking Sharks Travel the World 
Experts agree to tackle the mystery of missing migrations using 

photo-identification and satellite tags 
 
The exciting discovery that a basking shark tagged in the Isle of Man had crossed the Atlantic Ocean to reach 
Newfoundland, has been followed by the revelation that other basking sharks tagged off the coast of the North-
eastern USA have travelled to the Bahamas and the Caribbean. One or two have even been tracked crossing the 
equator all the way to the northern and central coasts of Brazil. These studies were made using electronic tags, 
cutting edge technology in marine research. Once attached, the tags track the sharks’ movements and locations and 
the data are transmitted to the scientists via satellite on a pre-programmed date. Until now scientists had thought that 
the numbers of basking sharks found on each side of the North Atlantic, South Atlantic, North Pacific and South 
Pacific were essentially separate populations. “These latest results are really quite amazing,” said Dr. Gore, who led 
the Save Our Seas Foundation (SOSF) supported team that tagged the Isle of Man shark. “This raises the possibility 
that a shark we see in Britain could cross to North American one year, and turn up in Brazil the next!” 
 
These discoveries, however, highlight the fact that little or nothing is known about any corresponding migrations of 
southern hemisphere or Pacific Ocean sharks. At a Save Our Seas Foundation conference last week in the Isle of 
Man basking shark researchers agreed to coordinate their efforts in an attempt to solve the remaining mysteries. 
Knowledge of such migrations is proving increasingly vital in order to better protect the species. Populations of 
basking sharks in other parts of the world have been drastically depleted, and as Canadian scientists Scott Wallace 
described during the conference, in the northern Pacific they may have been exterminated. Dr. Gore explained, “The 
basking sharks seen in the Isle of Man might travel to other parts of the world to repopulate them, but if there is 
inadequate protection in those countries, they may never return.” 
  
The scientists will collaborate in a scheme to both assess the numbers of the animals and to track their movements, 
using both satellite technology and photographs. Scientists from a dozen countries, including New Zealand, Canada, 
the USA, and the Seychelles, as well as the UK, Ireland, and France attended the meeting.  The new scheme will use 
close up photographs of the sharks’ fins, which show above water when the sharks are feeding near the surface, to 
identify as many individuals as possible.  
 
Photo-identification projects such as this have been used on a wide range of animals including elephants, penguins, 
whales and dolphins. Detailed photographs, which enable researchers to recognise individual animals after they have 
travelled hundreds or thousands of miles, are crucial for piecing together migratory routes and social behaviour. 


